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TASMANIAN INDUSTRIAL COMMISSION

Industrial Relations Act 1984
s55 application for filing an industrial agreement   
Minister Administering the State Service Act 2000
  
and 
Community and Public Sector Union (State Public Services Federation Tasmania) Inc
(T14410 of 2016)
Tasmanian Audit Office & CPSU Hours of Work Agreement 2016
  
	ACTING PRESIDENT N M WELLS

	HOBART, 2 SEPTEMBER 2016


  
Industrial agreement – application approved – operative from date of registration – forwarded to Registrar for registration

  
DECISION

[1] On 18 May 2016, the Minister administering the State Service Act 2000 (MASSA) and the Community and Public Sector Union (State Public Services Federation Tasmania) Inc (CPSU), lodged with the Registrar, pursuant to Section 55(2) of the Industrial Relations Act 1984 (the Act), the Tasmanian Audit Office and CPSU Hours of Work Agreement 2016 (the Agreement).
[2] At the hearing on 27 May 2016 Mr K Grey appeared for MASSA together with Mr R Whitehead of the Tasmanian Audit Office (TAO) and Ms M Parker appeared for the Community and Public Sector Union (State Public Services Federation Tasmania) Inc (CPSU).
[3] Both Mr Grey and Ms Parker submitted that this was a replacement agreement to the agreement first approved on 23 December 2013 (matter T14132 of 2013), which formalises the arrangement undertaken by employees of TAO in relation to additional hours worked during the busy audit period from 1 July to 31 October of each year.
[4] The Agreement provides for time to be accrued and taken later at the agreed rate of one and a quarter hours for every hour worked and that pursuant to clause 8€ of the Agreement, all such leave must be taken by 30 April in each year, unless agreement is reached between the employee and the manager.
[5] Mr Grey advised the agreement mirrors the previous agreement struck in 2013 and that the 2013 had seen a successful implementation of a formalised process, which in turn had allowed for better planning of leave balances for employees.  Mr Grey also submitted that the MASSA would need to retire from the 2013 Agreement as envisaged by s55(7A) of the Act.
[6] Ms Parker supported the submissions of Mr Grey and submitted that CPSU members supported and understood the entitlements under the Agreement.  and thanked the Union and TAO management on being able to reach this negotiated position.  Mr Grey submitted that the agreement would now be implemented and the parties would assess the terms of the agreement throughout its life.
[7] Both parties to the Agreement believed the Agreement was in the public interest, that no employee was disadvantaged by its provisions and commended it to the Commission.
[8] I am satisfied that the Agreement is consistent with the public interest requirements of the Act, and does not disadvantage the employees concerned.
[9] Pursuant to s55(4), the Agreement is approved and will operate from the date of registration and shall remain in force until 30 June 2019.
[10] The file will now be referred to the Registrar for registration in accordance with the requirements of Section 56(1) of the Act.
N M Wells
Acting President 
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